
WIL

EXT. WOODS - STREAM - DAY 

Crisp shafts of sunlight illuminate Wil and Allanon as they 
water their sweat-slicked horses by a stream.

WIL
So you and the King’s sister, wow. 
Never pictured you as the romantic 
type.

Allanon bristles. 

ALLANON
My relationship with Pyria is none 
of your concern. 

WIL
I’m sure the age difference must 
have been kind of weird.  How old 
are you, like 350?

ALLANON
Stop talking.

WIL
I can’t.  It’s the only thing 
keeping my mind off the fact that 
we could be ripped apart by 
rampaging demons at any moment. 
Nobody should die like that. 

Allanon senses Wil’s genuine fear, softens. 

ALLANON
Thanks to you, we have a chance of 
finding Amberle and stopping them.

WIL
Whoa.  Was that a compliment? 

ALLANON
I’m not much of a 
conversationalist.  As you can 
imagine, I don’t get much practice.

Wil nods, seizing Allanon’s verbal olive branch. 

WIL
If you don’t want to talk about 
Pyria, at least tell me about my 
dad. 
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ALLANON
Interestingly, they’re connected. I 
met Pyria because she was keeper of 
the royal archives. I was tracking 
down the descents of the Shannara 
bloodline. 

WIL
How come?

ALLANON
Because they were all being 
murdered. 

Wil shakes his head, disturbed. 

WIL
That’s one family legacy I hope to 
avoid. 

Allanon ignores him, stays on track. 

ALLANON
I found your father in Shady Vale 
living with the Ohmsfords. He and 
Flick were like brothers.

WIL
That’s funny, Uncle Flick refused 
to talk about him.  It was like my 
dad had wronged him.

ALLANON
Your father is the only reason the 
world didn’t descend into darkness 
30 years ago. His courage and 
fortitude inspire me still. 

Wil listens with a mixture of pride and surprise.

WIL
If he’s such a hero, how come 
nobody remembers him? Why did he 
die a sad, lonely drunk?

ALLANON
Do you recall I told you magic 
comes with a price? Your father 
mastered the Elfstones, defeated a 
terrible evil, but the magic took 
its toll.

Wil’s brow creases with concern. 
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WIL
Is that what’s going to happen to 
me?

Allanon regards him honestly. 

ALLANON
Magic affects each person 
differently. You’re not your 
father, Wil.

WIL
So I’m supposed to use Elfstones I 
don’t have to protect a princess 
who doesn’t want to be found from a 
demon hoard bent on laying waste to 
the world?  And even if I succeed, 
which is entirely doubtful, my life 
could still be doomed because magic 
will have fried my brain. 

Allanon confirms the thrust of Wil’s rant with a shrug. 

WIL
I liked it better when we didn’t 
talk. 

OFF Wil, totally overwhelmed...
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